
Region Meeting 8.10.25 

Open at 4:04 with a moment of silence  
Followed by the serenity prayer 
12 traditions read by – Leska 
12 concepts read by – Brittni 
ROLL CALL 
Facilitator: James - Present 
Secretary: Leska - Present 
Treasurer: Jess - Present 
Regional Delegate: Cody P - Report 
Regional Delegate Alternate (AD): Brittni - Present 
H&I Chair: Todd - Present 
PR Chair: OPEN 
Webmaster: Justin – Present 
Outreach Chair: Danny - Present 
URICNA: Justin Butts – Not Present – James Reporting 
Campvention: Ryan Y – Present 
Ad Hoc: History – Lou – Not Present 
 
RCM 
Sasquatch: Kevin K –  

Central: Eric S – Present 

Lakeside: Andi (ASC Vice Chair) 
UWANA: Trevor – Present 
UWANA Alternate: Randy - Present 
High Uintah: December/Tammy? – Not Present 
Northern: Todd – Reporting – Ad Hoc RCM 
 
Others in attendance: Joe 

Meet Quorum – Met as of 4:13pm 

Previous Minutes -  April and June 2025 Minutes – Approved (Andi, Trevor) 

 
Admin Reports: 

Facilitator:  James –  Not much to report – I know there was some concern about the October Region, it 

is set for October 12th and we will discuss in open discussion. PR is still open. We would like to fill that 

position.  

Secretary:  Leska – June minutes will serve as my report.  

Regional Treasurer:  Jess – Bank balance of $6323.65 after NAWS donation is made. NAWS donation will 
be $932.24. Working balance is $3417.44. PO Box renewal will be automatically withdrawn on 8/15/25. 
URICNA transferred $4041.10 into checking for last years event. Have $137 in personal Venmo from 
group donations that needs to be transferred over.  That is all to report. Thank you for letting me be of 
service! 
 



 

 
 
 
Utah Regional Delegate: Cody – Hey everyone sorry for my absence today I am currently on a plane 

headed to Alaska to go fishing.. 

There was a couple things that have happened and a couple things that I have missed due to life getting 

in the way. We did get involved on a motion as a co-maker of the motion to get full book length 

literature on tablets and a project plan on how to move forward with that. 



“Motion intent and rational. 

Motion: To direct the World Board to create a project plan for consideration at WSC 2029 to research 

and explore the opportunities and obstacles of providing book length pieces of literature to the 

incarcerated, on tablets, in addition to the IPs and audio version of the Fifth Edition Basic Text that 

already exist on inmate tablets.  

Intent: To give the Conference and Fellowship the ability to meaningfully discuss the opportunities and 

obstacles of making book length pieces of literature available to the incarcerated on tablets. 

Rationale: Narcotics Anonymous exists to carry a message of hope and freedom to every addict seeking 

recovery, including our members behind the walls. As correctional systems increasingly transition from 

physical books to secure digital tablets, many incarcerated addicts are being cut off from book length NA 

literature such as Just for Today, It Works: How and Why and Living Clean. Without action, this shift 

threatens to limit access to the foundation of our message for some of our most isolated members. 

Approving this motion would allow the World Board to develop a project plan exploring practical, 

principled ways to make our Fellowship’s book length literature available through prison tablet systems. 

This plan would examine logistical, legal, financial, and Fellowship-related issues, ensuring that any 

approach upholds the principles of self-support and preserves the integrity of NA’s intellectual property, 

as outlined in the Fellowship Intellectual Property Trust (FIPT). 

Many incarcerated members already face disparities in literature access, depending on facility policies 

and geography. Exploring digital options would help the Fellowship respond to these inequities while 

adapting to a changing environment. It also presents an opportunity to strengthen our trusted servant 

relationships with correctional institutions, ensuring that NA literature remains accessible to those with 

limited financial resources. 

By supporting this motion, the World Service Conference would affirm our commitment to carrying the 

message to all addicts, regardless of circumstance, and empower the World Board to be proactive, 

bringing back informed options for Fellowship review and approval.” 

Things that I was unable to attend was the rocky mountain zonal forum. I also had not put in a report I 

had run out of time to get one together we were driving down the road when I found out about it so 

were unable to get anything together for it. I will be attending the cp web call as I will be back in town 

by then. If you have any questions, please feel free to reach out to me I will be more than willing to help. 

THANK YOU  

For letting me be of service 

Cody P. Utah RD 

Utah Regional Alternate Delegate Report: Brittni – I was going to report on the motion and that we are 

cosponsoring.  I had reached out and worked with the World Board to get that organized. I also did not 

attend the Zonal Forum.  I would like to do a Unity Day event on September 6th and use some funds for 

that. Brittni will organize all the elements and will not be available to attend.  James states that it will be 

a 24 hour program, and asked how Brittni would like to play into the timing of that event.  Our Zone has 

a slot between 11:00am and 2:00pm that day.  We will discuss in new business. 



H&I: Todd – Happy August Friends! I have been extremely busy at work and otherwise leaving little to 

report for this Region Meeting outside of some contact with Britney about being part of the H&I 

workshop at URICNA, UWANA H&I Chair Lou and Collyn about some things with the Prison but that’s 

mostly UWANA Business. 

I have made some effort towards the Steps by Tablet idea I’m working on. 

Randy has been checking the mail and has asked if he could respond to the few that have written, this 

comes with much appreciation especially beings how the mail has been quite a challenge for me to get 

collected, it seems to be working out ok for Randy so far. 

I have reached out to Freedom Fest and Men’s Retreat about doing an H&I workshop at those events, so 

far Freedom Fest is a go. 

That’s all for now, thank you all for your service. 

Outreach Chair: Danny –  

On August 3, 2025, I attended the Lakeside Unity Area Service Committee meeting. I presented the 

Regional Outreach report, which included: 

• An overview of our email distribution list and its benefits for fostering connection across Areas 

and Regions. 

• Information about the Regional Event Calendar, how to access it, and how it helps avoid 

scheduling conflicts. 

• Instructions for submitting events directly to the calendar, encouraging trusted servants and 

committees to use the online form to keep information current. 

• A review of the ways Regional Outreach can support the Area, including event promotion, 

outreach guidance, support for isolated groups, cross-Area collaboration, mentorship, and 

advocacy. 

I encouraged Lakeside trusted servants to make use of these tools and to reach out for any support their 

committees or groups might need. 

In loving service, 

Danny B 

Utah Region Outreach 

Webmaster: Justin –  

CHANGES/UPDATES 

• Uploaded the June minutes to the Archive page. 

o Nothing new for the Historical Documents to that respective section on 

the Archive page this last cycle.  

o https://nautah.org/archive/ 

https://nautah.org/archive/


• Updated Main page to reflect this meeting, and will add the next meeting once decided. 

• Events page updated to reflect next Campvention (43) in Summer 2026. No updates since May 

fundraiser for URICNA, only real info is that it will be November 7-9 in SLC. 

o https://nautah.org/events/ 

• Meetings page - updated Area boundaries on map so that Central includes Price (and Price no 

longer has separate meeting spots that are not claimed by any Area). 

o https://nautah.org/meetings/ 

• Central Area's page - Schedule updated July 24th, now includes 3 meetings in Price. 

o https://nautah.org/central/ 

• WSC Page currently hidden. 

 

RENEWALS: 

• Domain, Campvention.com: paid $22.17 for renewal March 4th, 2025. 

o Reimbursed on 6/8/2025 

• Domain, URICNA.com: paid $22.17 for renewal May 24th, 2025 

o Reimbursed on 6/8/2025 

• Hosting:Paid $206.36 on June 8, 2025 

o Reimbursed on 6/8/2025 

• Domain, UWANA.org: 

o Last paid $23.17 on 8/21/23 

• Domain, NAUtah.org: Due in August 2025 

o Last paid $23.17 on 8/21/24 

o (Will request reimbursement once this is paid in a few weeks) 

 

ANALYTICS: 

• Only out-of-normal anomaly was that on June 14th the site was viewed by over 400 'users' in 

Clifton, NJ -- referred by a spam site (wake up network dot com with dashes). 

https://nautah.org/events/
https://nautah.org/meetings/
https://nautah.org/central/


 



 

URICNA: Justin Butts – Not Present – James Reporting – We are 90 days away – it will be at the 
University Park Marriott.  The room block is open, there are queen and King rooms available for $142 a 
night.  There is plenty of parking but there will be a code so that there is no fee.  Merchandise will be a 
presale and it will be on the site soon.  The next fundraiser will be September 27th at the venue so 
people have a chance to check it out.  Saturday from 2-6pm – we won’t be able to have food, but will be 
some type of registration roundup.  Brittni has been working on the program and the History of NA will 
be presented by Chris and Boyd who go all over the world to share the history of the basic text. 
Workshops will be a lot more hands on and in a really great space.   

 
Campvention: Ryan - Hello Family, 

 

Campvention 42 was a huge success! I would like to thank everyone who made that possible, and 

everyone who was able to participate. We had roughly 250 plus member in attendance for Saturday 

nights dinner! The event netted $13,556.42! After refilling our prudent reserve of $8,000, that leaves 

$5,556.42 left over, and I believe the plan is to donate that back to Region. There are some points that 

we’re looking to improve on with parking, and sharing the campground with others moving forward. 

Personally there is some delegation, communication, and time management that I need to work on. 



Everything went great, and I was blessed to be of service to such a wonderful committee! There was 

great willingness of members not on the committee to help us make this even happen, and I’m looking 

forward to another year on this committee! Thank you for allowing me to be of service! 

 

Ryan Y. 

RCM Reports  
 

Central: Eric S – Have sent $60.05 donation for the last 2 months.   

High Uintah: Not Present 

Lakeside: Andi – Lakeside needs an RCM. We had 9 of 9 meetings present at our Area meeting. Danny 
attended our meeting, we have some positions open, H&I, Secrtary, Diamond Detox and Elevations 
Youth Coordinator are all open.   Having an event next Sunday – resentment water balloon fight on the 
17th – Jimmy Johns and Water balloons.  

Northern: Todd Report – Hasn’t been a lot going on.  NUACNA will be moved to the Ogden Hilton.  Next 

Saturday the 16th after area will be the dodgeball tournament – Dodgeball saves lives.  Northerns 

Freedom Fest is at Box Elder Campground the 22nd to 24th of August, and then Mens retreat is Sept 6-8. 

Sasquatch: Kevin K – Sasquatch Area currently has 5 home groups, 2 in-person and 3 online; they’re all 
current on the website. We take meetings into the Wasatch County jail on Monday nights. Our area has 
donated $50 to the region for each of the June and August cycles, Venmo sent to Jess. 
 
UWANA:  Randy –  

Greetings Utah Family! 

Pride Festival was a tremendous success based on the volume of people that came by our booth.  The 

final costs where $844.04; which consisted of $500 for the booth, $67.88 for the required insurance, 

$229 for literature and $47.16 for candy.  Drew K. has the receipts and will be issuing a refund check of 

$356.95 to URNA.  Many thanks to the entire Utah Region for the financial and physical support to 

participate in this event.   

 

A biweekly schedule for checking the post office box has been initiated.  UWASCNA has proposed Area 

guideline changes for the RCM team to add this to their responsibilities so the delayed response will be 

avoided in the future.  All checks have been forwarded to Jess and a speaker CD was sent to Justin.  

There were five Step by Mail requests going back to 2024.  I discussed this challenge with Lou and Todd.  

After some additional research, I discovered that three were still incarcerated and have initiated contact 

with two letters going to each.  There are some additional challenges with Davis County jail not wanting 

to accept anything other than postcards and a couple of options to address this are being explored.  

More will be revealed… 

 



Speaking of Guideline changes, UWASCANA Financial Ad Hoc Committee has drafted new Area 

Guidelines with a focus on updating financial procedures.  These have gone back to the Home Groups 

for a vote next week.  Our goals are to: 

 

1) Provide NA Members and Home Groups with better visibility into how ASC funds are spent. 

2) Provide a single point of accountability for managing approved ASC funds.  

3) Provide money management tools to reduce time making financial decisions in ASC 

meetings. 

4) Provide funds flow to URNA and NAWS that is clear and consistent.   

 

One of the side benefits will be that Utah Region should start to see consistent quarterly donations from 

UWASCNA.   

 

One item that got some attention at the last two ASC meetings was how UWASCNA should support 

URICNA and Campvention.  The key takeaway is that UWASCNA will support these events as we have 

traditionally done through 2025.  However, we do not want to use 7th Tradition funds to support any 

event outside of the Area starting in 2026.  We hope that URICNA and Campvention will be self-

supporting and feel these committees should ask for URNA funding if they are not as these are regional 

activities and URNA has accountability.  UWASCNA will continue to support these two regional 

subcommittees with people to do whatever is necessary to have a successful event.  And, we will 

continue to provide 7th Tradition funds flow to URNA to use as appropriate.   

 

There are 34 UWANA Home Groups at this time including one new Home Group that is in an old 

location: 

(Currently Unnamed)  Sunday @ 7:00  PM  Fit to Recover (1335 S Major St.) 

Unconditional Love HG  Sunday @ 7:00 PM  Congregation Kol Ami (2425 East 

Heritage Way) 

 

Our Home Groups are sponsoring some activities and they would like to invite everyone to participate.  

The Pride in Recovery HG is sponsoring: 

 

2nd Narquanics Anonymous Monday, 8/18 @ 6:30 PM  5050 S Three Fountains Circle 

Wet, Wild, & Clean splash bash pool party - Addition information may be found on flyer at:  

https://uwana.org/flyers/narquatics-anonymous-2-YWC-2025.png 

https://uwana.org/flyers/narquatics-anonymous-2-YWC-2025.png


 

The Grateful Men’s HG is sponsoring: 

5th Annual Men’s Campout Sat-Sun, 9/6-9/7   Middle Canyon Campground 

Additional information may be found on flyer at:  mens-Campout-2025.jpg (1046×1353) 

 

The UWASCNA Convention subcommittee 10th annual campout is next weekend: 

UWACNA X    Fri – Sun, 8/15-8/17  Pine Valley Campground 

Additional information may be found on flyer at:    UWACNA-X-Campout.jpg (720×960)   

Thank you for allowing me to be of service,   

Randy T. 

UWASCNA, ARCM 

 

 Ad Hoc Committee – Utah Region of NA Archives and History: Lou B – No report 

Open Forum:  
 
Old Business:  

New Business:  

Unity Day – We will like to have this event in October instead of September 6th due to conflicts that 

weekend.  We will plan to do region meeting in person and then Unity day to follow.  Brittni is asking for 

$1417.44 – We will hold it again at Builders Studio. If it exceeds that amount we will float it – Brittni 

motioned, Todd 2nd PASSED. 

Campvention Confirmations – Brittni Chair – qualified – PASSED//Leska Treasurer – qualified - PASSED 

H&I and PR Balances Discussion – Working balance is $3417.44, PR and H&I both have $932.24 - 

$5556.42 anticipated donation from Campvention. There has been discussion regarding AD Travel for 

April/May for WSC.  We are also possibly talking about funding our RD travel as well rather than having 

that funded by NAWS.  

Randy Motions: RD and ARD Team come back with proposed budget in October which will be 6 months 

in advance.  

 Motion - UWANA suggests we donate $2000 to WSC from the working balance.  – 2 in favor, 1 

abstention, 1 opposed. - PASSES 

Brittni said she will talk to Cody – it was about $2800 in 2023, and we expect it will be $3000-$3500.   

 

https://uwana.org/flyers/mens-Campout-2025.jpg
https://uwana.org/flyers/UWACNA-X-Campout.jpg


Randy asked what our expenses are for the Region.  We have webhosting, storage (split by URICNA and 

Campvention), the costs are negligible.  Our prudent reserve has $500.  Our norm over the last few years 

we have replenished URICNAs funds, we have hosted Pride and Recovery Days booths.  We have spent 

money on books in the past but that seems to be a thing of the past.  Our subcommittees are self 

supporting for the most part.  We have in the past, usually sent most of our money to World.   

Jess says we have about $1000 a year in bills.  Todd believes that we could easily do $2500 for the 

donation rather than $2000.   

CAMPVENTION WILL BE JULY 24-26 – GRANITE FLATS IN PROVO UTAH 

Next Meeting: October 12th at 2:00 – hybrid and in person at Builders Studio.  

Meeting Closed 6:24PM 

 


